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KCOMTEPS MINUTES
September 28, 2015
Marcus Center, Wichita State University, Wichite&s K

ATTENDANCE (11)

Martha Gabel, KMEA President Elaine Bernstorf, Wichita State University
Jacob M. Dakon, University of Kansas Steve Oare, Wichita State University
Gaile Stephens, Emporia State University Tom Wine, Wichita State University

John Taylor, Friends University Cathy Crispino, Baker University

Holly Taylor, KMEA Mentoring Committee Frank Perez, Baker University

Cathy Hunt, Washburn University

Agenda

12:30 Welcome & Introductions

12:35 Presidents Notes

1:05 Elaine: Higher Education Standards

1:25 Aligning the NAfME Standards with the Kansaaswt Education Standards
2:05 2016 KCOMTEPS logistics

KMEA PRESIDENT'S REPORT (12:30)
Martha Gabel, KMEA President

KMEA President Martha Gabel discussed key KMEA a¢sdrom the past year with the
Kansas Professoriate present at KCOMTEPS.

National Assembly Kansas Delegation (http://ksmef383/)

* In Summer 2015, a delegation from KMEA visited Netional Assembly in
Washington, DC to discuss the Elementary & SeconBducation Act (ESEA)
bill with Senate legislators.

» Kansas has one of the largest delegations: Mikdi@yiJohn Taylor, Steve
Oare, Martha Gabel, Avian Bear, and Alissa Gomez.

» Kansas professoriate was asked to pay speciatiatig¢n theEvery Child
Achieves AC(ECAA), as it comes up for a vote in 2016. The ECAill make
music a core subject and allow music teachers atcoggvernment Title 1
funding.

» KMEA Collegiate President, Alissa Gomez was spoeddry KMEA to attended
“Collegiate Advocacy Summit” in Washington, DC nng, 2015.

First Annual KMEA All-State Elementary Choir
» The KMEA board voted to approve the KMEA All-St&kmentary Choir in
June 2015. The choir of*3through 8-grade choristers will perform at the
KMEA-ISW on Thursday at 6:00 PM at tiReesident’s ConcertHolly Taylor
will serve as chairperson. The 2016 Director wdlElaine Quilichini, a
renowned choral clinician.
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Holly handed out brochures and asked that theydigldited to interested
parties, e-mailed to all SMTE members, and plagethe SMTE Facebook Page.

KMEA First-Year Teacher Mentoring Program (httpstkea.org/mentoring/)

Part of the President’s Strategic Plan.

President Gabel discussed how the Kansas is |tsanfpers to neighboring states.
To help support our novice music teachers, KMEAd®gloped a teacher-
mentoring program. For more information, $éigp://ksmea.org/mentoring/
KMEA needs help keeping track of new teachers.

New teachers attending KMEA-ISW will be given a GR¥Eribbons. Mentors
will be wearing GOLD ribbons. The professoriate \aaked to welcome and
support these new teachers.

Kathy Hunt asked if new teachers had to be mentbdre assigned a mentor.
The general consensus at KCOMTEPS was that nelWwdesaadid not have to be
members of KMEA; however, mentors would encouragsmtial membership.
John Taylor reminded everyone that first-year mtesachers receive a 50%
discount on NAfME/KMEA membership dues during thaist year of teaching
if they were members of their NAfME-Collegiate ckexpduring their senior year
of college.

Elaine Bernstorf mentioned that university musiaeation students have recently
been encouraged to carry liability insurance. Cageris available to collegiate
NAfME-Collegiate members for $25.00/year and td &dtive members for
approximately $100.00/year. The insurance is abhglthroughTrust for Insuring
Educators, Member Insurance PrograRor more information, see
http://www.nafme.org/membership/educators/membprihir/memberships-
and-featuresor http://www.ftj.com/tie-professional-liability

KMEA Teacher In-Service Workshop News

Glenn Nierman, NAfME President for 2014-2016 (andsihburn University
graduate), is scheduled to give the keynote spaettte 2016 KMEA ISW
There will be closed-session presentations on rrtesicher evaluation
specifically for public school building administoas. Sessions will occur on
Thursday afternoon. Attendance is free to admiaists.

President Gabel asked the Kansas professoriatetiueage administrators to
attend.

Elaine Bernstorf suggested that KMEA consider angaa video to invite
administrators.

NAfME Conference, Nashville, TN

The NAfME Conference will take place this Octolidext year the conference
will be in Dallas, Texas.

Nineteen Kansas student musicians made the Natioradr Ensembles and will
be performing at the 2015 conference.
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Teacher Advocacy Survey
» There will be an email invitation sent to K-12 tears requesting participation in
a Teacher-Advocacy Survey developed by Fred BuraackPhillip Payne,
Kansas State University. This will be followed upghna survey on the loss of
music-teacher positions in Kansas.

KMEA Website: New Design
* President Gabel asked that the professoriate tthenKMEA Webmaster, Troy
Johnson, for developing the new KMEA website.

UPDATE: MUSIC HIGHER EDUCATION STANDARDS WRITING GR OUP
ElaineBernstorf, Wichita State University

“The Music Higher Education Standards group meSeptember 10 2015, and will be
presenting a draft of the revised standards irctiming months. This group did some
review of the new Core Arts Anchor standards and tieey align with the prior higher
education music education standards. One otheg that we think might be helpful for
all of us in higher education music education $db become familiar with the new
Kansas Professional Education Standards. | hesoklfoom the KSDE coordinator for
our committee and the draft will be reviewed by tbenmittee in the near term.”

Professional Education Standards:

http://www.ksde.org/Portals/O/TLA/Program%20StanigdProfessional%20Education%
20Jan132015%20editedtitle.pdf

Crosswalk between old and new professional stasd&SDE
http://www.ksde.org/Portals/O/TLA/HigherEd/Crossial20Kansas%20Professional%2
OEducation%?20Licensure%20Standards%20Final.pdf

UPDATE: ALIGNING THE NATIONAL CORE ARTS STANDARDS
WITH THE KANSAS MUSIC EDUCATION STANDARDS
Martha Gabel, KMEA President

The Kansas Music Education Standards committe®&é@s meeting over the past year to
align the Kansas Music Education Standards (KSM8) the new National Core Arts
Standards (NCAS).

» President Gabel presented the professoriate withhamdouts: 1) a ‘Standards
Guide’ and 2) a drafted example of the new KSMS.

» Topics discussed in the presentation includedhi)ed discussion on the structure
of the new National Core Arts Standards; and 2) Kewsas has aligned these
standards to the KSMS.

* President Gabel stressed that, while the new stdsdaay look different from
our old standards, the content “truly has not clkedngery much at all.”
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0 Much of the document is directly from the NCAS; ewer, the
Instructional Learning Opportunitie®und on the right side of the KSMS
pages are specific to the Kansas.

o0 The new standards contain two documents: (1) SpdoiPre-K through
8 General Music and is listed by grade level. (@&fic to ensembles
(Orchestra, Band, Choir, etc.) and is listed byl #vel (Novice,
Intermediate, Proficient, Accomplished, and Adval)ce

o Standard 1: Creating; Standard 2: Performing; $tah@: Responding.

o ThePerformance Standardas the NCAS have beconmerformance
Indicatorsin the KSMS to avoid confusion.

2016 KCOMTEPS LOGISTICS
Jacob Dakon, University of Kansas

The 2016 KCOMTEPS will be held on September 25 & 206 6

The Marcus Visitor's Center was reserved by El&@amstorf

Given that large attrition of student attendeesrdftnch on Monday (for various
course-driven reasons), the professoriate discussethg the guest speaker’s
first session to Sunday, September 25, and thendesgssion to the morning of
Monday, Sept. 26. The session would end with luatct?:00. Jacob Dakon
indicated that he would create a selection of nglvedules for the Kansas
Professoriate to review.

Jacob Dakon stepped down as SMTE Chair to prepam@dmotion & tenure.
Frank Perez, Baker University, and Brett Martirgatler College, have
graciously agreed to take on the positions of SNCEEChairs.



